Lake County Democratic Party June 2023 Chairs Report

Chair’s report – Sandy Clarke joined the meeting on Zoom. She told us that they have sold their home in Baldwin and have moved to Detroit. She is resigning her chair position effective on May 4th. We will be electing Mary Minnick as the new chair as her replacement at our May 4th meeting. She thanked us all for our efforts to advance Democrats over the years. We are really going to miss a great leader and true friend. Sandy promised to stay in touch and be available if we need her. 

Over the Blessing of the Bikes weekend (5/19/2023-05/21/2023) we held a bake sale and photo booth  that were moderately successful.  They allowed us an opportunity to be successful next year.  We sold $156.00 of baked goods and photos.  
Clyde (Vice-Chair) baked his Sweet Potato Pie, Glenda (By-Laws and Rules Committee Member) 3 kinds of cookie bars and rice krispie treats, Lena (Party Member) baked 4 types of cookies, Sue Brenizer our Treasurer) 2 kinds of cookies and Roger Kent (Chair Fundraising Committee) baked his cinnamon rolls that we sold.

Clyde had a motorcycle backdrop set up but we found few people came north to us on Dan Cousar's property.  


We realized we had to take our baked goods and photo booth downtown.  Around noon on Saturday Clyde and Roger set the backdrop up on the south wall of Northern Treasures.  Within 3 hours they quickly sold 13 photos at $7.00 each plus $6.00 in tips. They had fun.  I believe we have an opportunity to do much the same next year.  Hopefully next year we can reimburse Clyde for some of his expenses.

We tried selling baked goods from a wagon downtown on Saturday but people weren't interested in sweets.  Maybe we can come up with salty treats that go good with beer next year.  

It was a worthwhile effort, well worth trying again next year.

On the following weekend, our Fundraising Committee put together a spectacular “Yard Sale” that was held from May 26th-May 28th. It was a HUGE Success! We had every LCDP member involved. We will be sending a $50 check to Dan Cousar for the use of his land as a thank you along with a thank you card signed by all our members. Hats off to our Chair of the fundraising committee for putting this together, Roger and Sue went above and beyond.
June 6th – Added the June 2023 Chairs report to the 2nd CD Website.
